QUEENSLAND POLICE SERVICE 

Office of the Assistant Commissioner

   17 -19 Sheridan Street, Cairns 4870 
PO Box 7419, Cairns 4870

TELEPHONE (07) 4040 4900 FACSIMILE (07) 4031 5146
                                                                                                             Ref: ESC 2007/ 01594

14 December 2007

Mr James Tierney

46 Oleander Street  

HOLLOW A YS BEACH QLD 4878

Dear Mr Tierney

I refer to your complaint of 31 July 2007 to the Queensland Police Service regarding allegations against Inspector Ian Swan of Cairns Police District Office.

Essentially, you have alleged that while discussing issues raised by you in relation to the St Vincent de Paul Society in Cairns, Inspector Swan advised you and your wife that it is not wrong to forge another person's signature.

The complaint was examined, preliminary inquiries conducted and

recommendations made by officers of the Far Northern Police Region.

Members of Far-Northern Region and Ethical Standards Command overviewed the preliminary inquiries, associated documentation and recommendations regarding this matter.

Inquiries revealed that the actions of Inspector Swan were lawful and reasonable and that in attempting to explain the issues to you he used some broad examples of what might be appropriate under certain circumstances. Therefore, in the circumstances, I do not propose to take any further action and now consider the matter to be finalised.

I trust this information is of assistance to you.

Yours sincerely

A C HENDERSON

ASSISTANT COMMISSIONER

FAR NORTHERN REGION          

